

General Drivers, Warehousemen & Helpers Local Union No. 89

3813 TAYLOR BOULEVARD • LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40215-2695

FRED ZUCKERMAN President & Business Agent

COLVIN "JOHN" BOLTON Secretary Treasurer

AVRAL THOMPSON Vice-President

BEN BRAMBLE

Recording Secretary

AND VICINITY PHONE (502) 368-5885 FAX (502) 366-2009 TOLL FREE (800) 782-0896

TRUSTEES KEN LAUERSDORF PAUL MCINTOSH JEFF COOPER

Friday, July 19, 2013

Mr. James P Hoffa General President International Brotherhood of Teamsters 25 Louisiana N.W. Washington D.C. 20001

Mr. Ken Hall General Secretary Treasurer International Brotherhood of Teamsters 25 Louisiana N.W. Washington D.C. 20001

RE: -2013 UPS FREIGHT NEGOTIATIONS -Contract "Reopener" and FMCS Form 7

Dear Sirs and Brothers.

In previous letters to you I requested copies of the IBT contract reopener notice, contract extension agreement, and FMCS Form-7 notice related to UPS negotiations. As of this date I have yet to receive those documents. Please accept this letter as my renewed request for those documents. Likewise, please accept this letter as a formal request for any contract reopener notice, contract extension agreement, and FMCS Form-7 notice related to the UPS Freight Agreement.

The UPS Freight Agreement expires in less than two weeks. As of this date, I have not been advised as to whether any contract extension agreement has been reached between the parties. I have numerous members who feel "left in the dark by the IBT" as it relates to these matters. Furthermore, I have reason to believe that again certain legally required notices have not been properly filed.

In your last letter to me, you stated that the IBT had a strategy in place for UPS negotiations and you asked me to assure my members that their legal rights have been preserved. I assume you will assert the same with respect to UPS Freight negotiations. However, you have wantonly failed to advise the UPS membership as to even the most general nature of the strategy. Without copies of the relevant legal notices and agreements, how am I to responsibly "assure" my membership that their legal rights are being protected?

I would greatly appreciate compliance with this formal request no later than July 23, 2013. If you choose not to provide these documents to me on behalf of my membership, please provide me with a detailed explanation for denying said request.

Fraternally,

Fred Zuckerman

President, Local Union 89